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A Message from the Principal 

This month marks the end of Semester One.  Students have 

had a very busy month preparing for their exams. Exam week 

is over and now students can look forward to preparing for 

their long holiday.   

I had quite an experience this month representing Pegasus 

International School in the “Hutan Kita” (Our Forest) Program 

organized by our partners from UMLAND and the city of 

Bandar Seri Alam. The goal of the program was to promote 

environmental awareness and development by planting more 

trees in our community areas. 

Participants for the event were asked to plant trees in a local 

park in Bandar Seri Alam to help “Our Forest” grow.  It was a 

great experience working with other individuals from local 

businesses and schools to help better our environment.  

Though the day was quite rainy, I was still able to plant five 

trees with some help from our local partners from UMLAND. 

I would like to thank UMLAND and the city of Bandar Seri 

Alam for inviting me to represent the Pegasus International 

School for this event.  I look forward to participating in more 

community development activities in the future. 

In this newsletter, we will review the exciting events that took 

place this month.  There will be no newsletter for next month 

as students will be on break.  I would like to wish all of my 

students a very restful and productive break. 

Warm regards, 

 

Michael James Gonzalez 

Principal 

Report Cards 

 

Students and parents will receive their report cards for 

Semester One on 4 June.  Parents, please be sure to sign the 

report cards and return them to the school Front Office as 

soon as possible.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TÊN TRƯỜNG 

@ ĐỊA ĐIỂM TRƯỜNG  
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Regency Hospital Visit 

 

On 8 May, the nurses and staff of Regency Hospital took time 

out of their busy schedule to come and speak with our 

students in Primary 1 through IGCSE1 about health and 

cleanliness. 

 

Their first presentation was on proper eating habits for young 

people.  Students learned about the food that they should eat 

as well as food that they should avoid.  The staff of Regency 

used fun games and songs to remind students about the 

importance of a healthy diet.  By the end of the session, 

students were able to identify ways they could improve their 

daily diet. 

 

The second presentation provided information on how to 

properly wash your hands.  Students learned how to prevent 

the spread of germs by washing their hands frequently 

throughout the day.  In addition, students were shown the 

proper technique for washing their hands through the use of 

music.   

 

We are truly grateful for the Regency Hospital visit.  We hope 

that we can conduct another session with their qualified staff 

again in the near future. 

 

Extracurricular Activities 

 

At Pegasus International School, we realize the importance of 

extracurricular activities conducted outside of the classroom.  

We want to create more options for students to explore their 

own creativity and potential.  It is with this goal in mind that we 

have started two new clubs at PIS:  Choir Club and the 

Interact Club. 

 

The Choir Club 

 

The purpose of the Choir Club is to give students yet another 

option outside of music class to extend and develop their 

musical talents.  Ms. Lorna, an experienced music teacher, 

has been working with students on strengthening their vocal 

talent by practicing singing different songs during school.  Our 

hope is that these singing sessions will translate into a musical 

performance for parents and students at the end of the year.  

Here is a testimonial written by Choong Yu Harn from Primary 

Two about the Choir Club: 
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We have choir on Wednesdays. 
We have a lot of fun.  
We sing “Count On Me” and “Twinkle Twinkle Little Star” in 
Chinese, Japanese and English.  
We have Primary 1, 2, 3 and 4 in our choir.  
 
Choong Yu Harn Primary 2 
 

Interact Club 

The Interact Club for our Secondary group gives students a 

chance to make a difference in their community and gain 

valuable leadership skills.  Our club is sponsored by the local 

Rotary Club in Johor Bahru.  They will help provide 

leadership and guidance as students set about their work of 

community development and understanding.  Here is a 

testimonial written by one of our students about the Interact 

Club: 

On the 8th of May 2015, Pegasus International School’s 

Interact Club hosted their very first meeting. Students that 

had submitted the application forms assembled in the 

Secondary 1 classroom at 12.50pm to 1.15pm. A total of 15 

students joined the club. 

During the meeting, the club voted to choose the leading 

committee for the Interact Club. The voting was anonymous 

and everyone had a fair say in the matter. The committee that 

was chosen is as follows: 

President: Charmaine Ng 

Vice president: Ashrina Kaur Dhillon  

Secretary: Hannah Yeoh Xin Yi 

Treasurer: Gan Xin Rou  

Club committee: Kelvin Chong Yan Hao 

Finance Committee: Aashika Amber 

Service committee: Kuhan Raj  

Everyone worked together and cooperated well. The meeting 

ended successfully without any complications. The next 

meeting is to be held on the 29 May, where we will invite 

Rotary Club members to attend our club meeting.  

By Hannah Yeoh Xin Yi 
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Mothers’ Day Celebration 

 

By Ms. Nadiah 

 

The Kindergarten class has been looking at calendars and 

we noticed Mothers’ Day was scheduled on Sunday, 10th 

May. Collectively, we decided to put on a special 

performance for our Moms and make some lovely gifts.  

 

We thought our Moms would love some cupcakes… 

chocolate ones! We mixed up a couple of batches of cupcake 

batter, scooped them into pink baking cups (because Moms 

love pink!) and baked them.  

 

We also wanted to help our Moms keep their skin soft so we 

did some research and found out how to make organic sugar 

scrub…a cup of fine sugar mixed in with olive and essential 

oils. Ta-da! They smelled and looked so cute in the little 

glass jars (because Moms love cute stuff!) 

 

We invited our Moms into the classroom for a morning of 

Mothers’ Day celebration. We performed “Mother Gooney 

Bird” and declared the “5 things I love about my Mom” before 

presenting the gifts that we have made for them.  

 

There were loads of big smiles and a few happy tears and it 

was a great opportunity for the Kindergarten class to express 

love and emotions in a number of ways. 

 

We love you, Moms! 
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Secondary Two Collaborative Classroom Project – An 

Exercise in Problem Solving Skills 

 

By Mr. Au Yong 

Sometime in April, before the May exams, Secondary Two 

students discussed and decided to give their classroom a 

new theme – Save the Trees. Armed with knowledge of 

maintaining an eco-friendly environment, Secondary Two 

students brainstormed for ideas on how to put up an 

attractive display.  

After viewing some videos and also listening to the inspiring 

song entitled, “Lemon Tree”, they decided to build a tree with 

their own faces represented as ‘lemon fruits’. However, in the 

process of construction, it was found that the weight of the 

cardboard would not adhere to the walls. Sooner or later, the 

lemon tree literally started shedding leaves, and then the 

fruits fell as well! 

The class then went back to their drawing board and decided 

to look for a solution. They discussed with their homeroom 

teacher, Mr. Au Yong and agreed to downsize the project by 

working around the problem. Instead of the four completed 

panels depicting the lemon tree, the group went about 

making a huge jig-saw puzzle. Well, the construction of the 

jig-saw project is still on-going, but the process of learning, 

having fun and working together as a class is shown in the 

pictures shown here. There will be problems encountered like 

cutting the jigsaw from thick cardboard but the spirit of 

solving a common problem is very much alive and 

kicking…well, let the creative juices flow ceaselessly! 

 

Happy Birthday to Mr. Au Yong, Ms Farha and Ms. 

Norliah 

 

We would like to take the time to acknowledge the birthdays 

of Mr. Au Yong, Ms. Farha, and Ms. Norliah.  These three 

members of the school are very important part of the PIS 

community.  We wish you all a very happy birthday. 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 


